Poinciana Park Civic Association Meeting
Wednesday, September 10, 2008 @ 7:00 p.m. IBEW Building 201 SE 24th Street

Agenda:
1. Open Meeting, Dwight Ledbetter
2. Fort Lauderdale Police Report 
3. Treasurer’s Report – DJ Parker 

4. Secretary’s Report – Karen Benson 
5. Parks Director Report – Robert Malsberry
6. Distribution of Community Flyers/Volunteers – Dwight Ledbetter 
Board Members Present: Dwight Ledbetter, President; Gene Dinah, Vice President; DJ Parker, Treasurer; Robert Malsberry, Parks Director; Karen Benson, Secretary; and Ray Dettmann
Others Present: Louis Alvarez, Captain FLPD; John Barranco; Terrell Becker; Ed Carlisle; Carlos Gonzalez; Ian & Yael Neuwirth; Paula Pereira; Mike Ramos; Perpetua Simon (by proxy); Cindy Spicer (by proxy); Mariette Thomas; and Dean Trantalis
Dwight Ledbetter called meeting to order @ 7:09 p.m.
Police Report:  Capt. Louis Alvarez advised the FLPD special investigations (no longer Raiders) unit was updated to 40 detectives/4 sergeants and will handle all types of crimes rather than drug stings but burglary unit is separate.  They send out teams of 10 on all shifts.  We should notice extra police in the neighborhood as they will be cruising the area. He advised us to call 911 when drug deals are in progress. When making a call, we should give location, description of person we believe is selling (clothing, auto, who speaking with, race, etc.). 911 should be used if a crime is in progress, and 954-828-5611 is the number to call with info that can’t be acted on immediately. The police want to know whenever activity is seen and the more calls they receive from the area, the more police presence we receive. We are, however, asked to use our better judgment when placing calls. This unit is also going to work with of Nuisance Abatement which enables them to handle landlords responsible for renting to criminals.  No trespassing signs are used as a tool to tell trespassers to leave and if they come back, they will be arrested.  Owners of the boarding house behind Water-play present, their contact information exchanged with Dwight, who offered to meet with them to show what we see at their property.  They will do whatever is necessary to be rid of bad elements and will replace employees who factor in the criminal activities.  Agreed communicating with other landlords is way to get suspect names to police, and that landlords should obtain a copy or scan of a tenants’ photo identification.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Report read, motion to approve seconded and passed. 
Secretary’s Report:  Minutes of the July 9, 2008 read, motion to approve seconded and passed.  Motion made to approve 2009 Grant Application for landscaping the medians between Andrews Avenue and Federal Highway on SE 20 and 21 Streets with irrigation was approved, seconded and passed.  
Parks Director Report:   “Two new park rangers have been assigned and monitoring of the park has been improved.  Poinciana Park is being observed regularly, and many evictions have taken place. These have been logged by parks rangers for the record.  News in our parks vicinity includes a new Sun Trolley route. It starts from Broward General Hospital to Tri-Rail. The 17th Street route from Galt Ocean Mile to Harbor Shops will be extended to Broward General Hospital. At present there is a free route from Fort Lauderdale City Hall to the Courthouse and back.”  Park Rangers have no authority to arrest people damaging the park, but can evict them and police will arrest them if they return. Motion made, seconded and passed for Mr. Malsberry to look into having “pooper scooper” dispenser stations installed in the park. The possibility of a barbeque in the park was discussed. 
Dean Trantalis: Former City Commissioner running for Mayor advised crime is his priority. City Jail should be reopened but must to be brought up to new building codes, cost is prohibitive and he will look into Federal funding.  Renewable energy source initiatives and ensuring our city commissioners work with the mayor to build compromise and consensus are his other top priorities.  
John Barranco: Asked all to advise him if any properties in the area have building code issues.  

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m. 
Next meeting is Wednesday, October 8, 2008.
